
 

 

 

 

 

 

February 15, 2024 

 

 

Kevin Peart 

Holcim - WCR, Inc. 

1687 Cole Blvd., Suite 300 

Golden, CO 80401

 

 

Re: Morrison Quarry - File No. M-1973-021  

 Holcim - WCR, Inc. 

         Technical Revision (TR-9) 

 Morrison Quarry TR09 

 

Dear Kevin Peart: 

 

On February 15, 2024 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety concluded its review of the 

Technical Revision application submitted to the Division on October 31, 2023, addressing the 

following: 

 

Modify the mining plan and reclamation plans below elevation 6,600 in an area referred to as the 

Satellite South Pit. TR also updates the drainage plan for the South Quarry; removes the  

horizontal drain from the reclamation plan; and modifies the existing groundwater monitoring 

requirement and existing monitoring wells. 

 

The decision reached by the Division is:  approve.   

 

The terms of Technical Revision No. 9 approved by the Division are hereby incorporated into Permit 

No. M-1973-021. All other conditions and requirements of Permit No. M-1973-021 remain in full 

force and effect. 

 

The revised liability amount exceeds the financial warranty currently held (see below), please submit 

additional bond or a rider to your existing bond that equals or exceeds the Revised Liability.  The 

revision will not be final until the bond is approved by the Division. 

 

 

Bond Held: $7,847,335.00 

Prior Liability: $7,847,335.00 

Change in Liability: $22,886,600.00 

Revised Liability: $30,733,935.00 

Prior Permit Acreage: 364.80 



 

 

Change in Permit Acreage: 0.00 

Revised Permit Acreage: 364.80 

Prior Affected Acreage: 364.80 

Change in Affected  Acreage: 0.00 

Revised Affected Acreage: 364.80 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at (303) 866-3567 x 8140, or by email at 

Eric.scott@state.co.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

 

Eric C. Scott 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

 

cc: Neil Whitmer 
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